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“There are as many reasons 
why and ways to fish as there are 
people who do it”

Russell Chatham
Dark Waters
1988
A lone woman was preparing 

to launch her kayak into Nauset 
Marsh as Christine and I were 
landing our kayaks.  It had been 
a beautiful cruise on a day of 
spectacular weather in autumn of 
2011, but the tide was dropping 
fast, with a couple of hours still to 
go before dead low.  We had just 
encountered water too shallow 
to take a full stroke without the 
paddle hitting bottom, and the 
deeper channels were even more 
challenging because they were 
rapidly draining out to sea.  When 
I mentioned those conditions to the 
lone woman, she replied, “Yeah, I’ll 
be dragging my yak at times to get 
back, but it should be loaded with 
clams!”  Immediately I understood 
why she was prepared to drag a 
kayak through wet sand and muck.  
She was going fishing, and that’s 
a small price to pay for pursuing 
one’s passion.  Shell fishing holds 
the same kind of excitement to 

some folks that fly fishing does for 
me, and heaven knows what I go 
through for that.  

On this late October trip I 
encountered all kinds of fishermen: 
a guy surfcasting into Cape Cod 
Canal during a driving rainstorm, 
kids floating bobbers from a 
bridge on the Bass River, boats 
rigged to troll for tuna heading 
out before dawn, people throwing 
crank baits for fresh water bass in 
a kettle pond.   

Then there was my old buddy 
Tom, who is strictly a bait and lure 
guy.  He and his wife often stay 
at the same place that Christine 
and I do, a resort located where 
the Parker River meets Nantucket 
Sound.  Tom and I do not stay in 
contact in any way, but I always 
hope to see him when I’m on the 
water in Massachusetts.  Our sole 
connection is happily sharing 
a favorite fishing spot together.  
Although he does not fly fish, Tom 
always shows great interest in my 
flies and tactics, and I learn a lot 
from his angling methods and 
experience.  He and I have spent 
many productive hours fishing side-
by-side from a dock on the Parker 

River.  We say that we bring each 
other luck, but we had not seen 
each other in several years.  Sure 
enough, my first striper of this trip 
came at the exact moment when 
Tom stepped onto the dock to say 
a long overdue “Hello”.  

As fly fishers, we are all part 
of a large and diverse family of 
recreational fishers.  Although our 
methods differ, this family shares 
many common interests including 
ecology protection, public access, 
and love of nature.  Unfortunately, 
our numbers are dwindling.  Fewer 
people are fishing (in any way) 
with each passing year.  Perhaps 
it’s the economy, or some cultural 
trend like video games.  Whatever 
the reasons, it does not bode well 
for our planet or for our future 
generations.  You should be proud 
to be a member of a club that 
actively recruits and trains new fly 
fishers and tiers, and that supports 
the interests of our entire fishing 
family in many other ways.  

The above quote comes from 
Russell Chatham, who has referred 
to fly fishing as “… a necessary 
passion”.  This 72-year old has 
authored several angling books 
and collections of essays which 
are at times quite ribald.  He is best 
known as a painter. His intricate 
lithographs can each use up to 
50 separate plates to portray the 
spiritual aspects of landscape and 
waterscape.  Chatham grew up in 
the steelhead country of California 
and now makes his home near the 
Yellowstone River in Livingston, 
Montana.  

We have confirmed that our 
Expo/Banquet special guest will 
be Loren Williams, trout and 
steelhead specialist from New 
York State.  It’s time to start thinking 
about tickets for our February 4th 
Banquet.  Mark your calendars 
and please try to sell tickets and to 
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donate raffle prizes.  Paul Edberg 
has joined the Expo/Banquet 
Committee, which could still use a 
couple more members to help with 
the production of our club’s most 
important event.  

Ben Bilello will be the presenter 
at our next meeting on Wednesday 
November 9th.  Ben is a renowned 
local fly tier and well travelled 
fisherman whose program will be 
about the Connecticut broodstock 
Atlantic salmon fishery.  I think this 
fishery alone is worth the cost of a 
fresh water license in our state.  Ben 
is providing an 11-page handout 
to each person attending. The 
handout outlines his presentation 
topics including fly tying recipes 
and additional Atlantic salmon 
fishing and fly tying resources.   

Denise has CFFA hats and 
shirts that make great holiday 
gifts.  These items are a good 
value and they promote our club 
and its causes.  Phil is ready to 
renew your membership, which is 
especially important to the life of 
CFFA during these tough economic 
times.  Scott and Jonathan have 
the extensive, and continuously 
growing, Goldman library open 
for free book loans.  

After countless years of solo 
service, Walt needs help with the 
monthly meeting raffle.  Please 
consider stepping-up to help out 
with this essential job.  You get to 
handle a lot of neat gear, and it 
does not take much of your time.  

With a full class of beginner 
tiers, Richard Gilligan encourages 
all members who tie flies to join 
us at 6:45 on Thursday nights at 
Cabela’s to help with the students.  
More advanced tiers are invited to 
contact Gilli about leading one of 
the remaining classes, which end 
on November 17th.  He could also 
use some help at the Newington VA 
on Thursday mornings throughout 

November Meeting

The Connecticut Fly 
Fisherman’s Association will 
present a fly fishing program 
on Wednesday, November 9, 
2011 at the Veteran’s Memorial 
Clubhouse, 100 Sunset Ridge, 
East Hartford, CT., at 7:00 
pm

Ben Bilello will be the guest 
speaker for November

For Connecticut anglers, 

the year.  It was certainly an honor 
to have four recent vets from his 
program attend our last meeting.   

There’s plenty of fishing left in 
this season.  Our salmon fishery 
is just cranking-up.  So far 150 
salmon have been released into 
the Shetucket River, 50 into Crystal 
Lake, 100 into Mount Tom Pond, 
and 100 into the Naugatuck 
River. These salmon range up 
to 18 pounds each.  Following 
the spawn in November, DEEP 
expects to have approximately 
500 more salmon available from 
its Kensington Hatchery.  This 
autumn’s warm weather could 
keep saltwater fly rodders busy 
into December.  The onset of 
cooler temperatures will make 
pike hunters happy.  Smallies and 
bucket mouths can still be had.  
Over the past two months DEEP 
stocked 32,800 adult trout plus 
another 30,000 yearlings into 
our fresh waters.  There’s such an 
enormous variety of ways to fish, 
of people who fish, and of reasons 
to fish.  

Whatever your motivation 
… whatever your means … fish 
hard!

><<)))*>     Bruce

broodstock Atlantic salmon 
fishing is one most reliable 
ways to catch a large fish in 
fresh water. For anglers who 
fish for sea-run Atlantic salmon 
in Canada or Europe, the 
broodstock fishery is a good 
way to practice presentation 
close to home. For anglers 
new to Atlantic salmon fishing, 
this fishery is a great way to 
learn the techniques used to 
catch Atlantic salmon around 
the world.

When he’s not behind a set 
of drums in a concert hall, 
jazz club, or recording studio, 
Ben Bilello can be found 
either on the water or behind 
the vise. While he’s an avid 
trout fisherman and fly tyer, 
Ben’s true fly fishing and tying 
passion is the Atlantic salmon. 
Ben has spent several seasons 
chasing sea run Atlantic 
salmon in New Brunswick, 
Nova Scotia, landlocked 
Lake Ontario Atlantic salmon 
in New York and broodstock 
Atlantic salmon at home in 
Connecticut. 

	 Ben’s classic, artistic 
and hairwing salmon flies 
can be seen at his website 
w w w . b e n b i l e l l o . c o m /
salmonflies. Ben is available 
for tying lessons, lectures and 
demonstrations. He can be 
reached at ben@benbilello.
com

Admission to our monthly 
club meetings is free, and as 
always the public is invited to 
attend.

For more information and 
directions to the meeting call 
860-747-3324 or visit the CFFA 
website at www.ctflyfish.org

    Mary Edwards
    CFFA Publicity Chairman 
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their abundance of angling 
paraphanalia, their fly fishing 
sideline, or special ability. 
Fly tiers, rod builders, artists, 
photographers, woodworkers, 
craft people of all sorts; how 
about something for the raffle? 
Prizes need not be directly 
related to fly fishing for our 
source of devotion to this sport 
is complex and as varied as 
those individuals who engage 
in it.

I am certain that with your 
support this banquet evening 
will be a rousing success and 
a display of togetherness and 
friendship which is what I 
cherish most about CFFA.

All prizes and suggestions 
concerning the banquet raffle 
may be addressed to:

Kurt Jagielow			 
Ph. 203-288-7123
14 Earl Ave. Ext.			 
Email	 kjagielow@gmail.com
Hamden CT 06514

Note, The above request 
for banquet donations was 
originally written by Myron 
Schulman, banquet chairman, 
and was posted in the January 
1978 Lines and Leaders. 
Thank you Myron. 

CFFA Banquet

Time is moving quickly and 
preparation for CFFA’s event of 
the year, the annual banquet, is 
well under way. I have assumed 
the responsibility for organizing 
this year’s raffle and ask for you 
assistance. 

Each year, the raffle committee 
has witnessed a decline in 
the items donated by tackle 
manufacturers and merchants 
and recognizes that this trend 
will most likely continue. The 
state of the economy requires 
that belts be tightened and the 
ever-increasing demand for 
“freebies” from organizations 
like ours which are springing-up 
by leaps and bounds throughout 
the nation necessitate “giving 
policy” changes in even the most 
affluent of businesses. Though 
we expect positive results from 
our solicitation campaign of 
manufacturers and merchants, 
responding generously in 
the past, it would be naïve to 
assume that gifts can continue 
to be as bountiful as they have 
in the past.

Individual CFFA members 
have unselfishly contributed 
in the past banquet raffles, 
offering a wide assortment 
of items and often displaying 
gifted creativity and talent. 
We belong to an organization 
of incredible capabilities and 
diversity among its membership. 
I am hopeful that out of this 
storehouse of skills and interests, 
the people of CFFA will come 
forward, as they have always 
done, to make this year’s raffle 
one to please everyone.

I see this raffle as an 
opportunity for the men and 
women of this club to share 

NEXT BOARD MEETING NOV 
2th
NEXT CLUB MEETING NOV 
9th

The CFFA will be holding 
it’s annual Fresh & Saltwater 
Fly Tying Classes on six 
consecutive Thursdays starting 
Oct.13th at 7:00pm at Cabela’s 
meeting rooms near the deli.

For more information contact 
Richard Gilligan phone: 860-
667-1441, email: fishing_
retired@att.net or log on to 
www.ctflyfish.org

Coming Events

Banquet Guest Speaker Loren Williams



Catch of The Month

This “Catch of the Month” was submitted by Ted 
Rzepski, the lucky man in the photo is Gordon Tetford. 
Gordon landed the Albie off the coast of RI. If you have 
a photo of the great fish you have caught, please send 
it to the Editor at: todd.gorman@mac.com

Board of Directors

President • Bruce Rich (c) 860-450-6390 (e) ergopro@comcast.net
Activities VP • Bob Winot
Environment VP • Stan Calabrese: (h) 569-2923
Promotions VP • Richard Gaudreau: (h) 860-745-0548 (e) readfr1@cox.net
Recording Secretary • Phil McCormick (h) 871-8703
Legal Secretary • Mark Barbieri (h) 623-8187
Treasurer • Lou Fabrizio (h) 793-0547 (w) 571-5190
Advisory Board • Gary Bogli (h) 649-4227
Advisory Board • Charles Place (h) 623-9912 (w) 704-7888
Advisory Board • Ray Riley (h) 721-0547
Advisory Board • John Baracchi
Conservation Chairman • Ed Mitchell
Education Chairman • Rich Gilligan (h) 860-839-2070
Indoor Facilities Chairman. • Denise Dauray 
Legislative Chairman • Vin Ringrose (h) 828-4642
Membership Chairman • Phil McCormick (h) 871-8703
Newsletter Chairman • Todd Gorman
Program Chairman • Roger Plourde (h) 747-4297 (w) 747-3324
Publicity Chairman • Mary Edwards
Webmaster • Nils Christensen 

Dick Wemmell’s Fly Box

Black Ghost
Hook: 7X Streamer Hook
Thread: Black
Rib: X-Fine Silver Mylar
Tail & Beard: Yellow
Body: Black Uni Stretch 
Wing: Polar Bear
Eyes: Painted 
Fly tied by Dick Wemmell
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664 Buckley Highway
Union, CT 06076
860-684-1575
jtsflyshop@yahoo.com

A& P  A u t o
Sa les  &  Serv ice

Alma or Pablo Zuniga
365 Main Street

East Hartford, CT 06118

P: (860) 568-0202 F: (860) 568-0505

Quality Service
& Repairs

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

Diabetic Footwear
Medicare Covered

Dr. Comfort "extra depth" shoes are specially designed for the
unique needs of the diabetic patient. Ask your podiatrist today

about the difference Dr. Comfort shoes can make to your health!
Participating in Most Health Plans. Now available exclusively at:

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT  649-3338 

*

Many styles to chose from

Fly tying
for all.com

w w w . F l y T y i n g F o r A l l . c o m

Video downloads on fly tying
For all levels from beginner to expert
Catagorized by technique, fish and flies

Over 150 videos
totaling

Over 30 hours

South Windsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Rosanne M. Gregory, DC
Doctor of Chiropractic

www.FunctionForLife.com

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT  649-3338 

Podiatric Medecine
and Foot Surgery

Participating in Most Health Plans
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South Windsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Andrew P.T. Gregory, DC, DACNB
Diplomate of the American Chiropratic Neurology Board

www.FunctionForLife.com

ityeflies .com

leslie wrixon Fly Dresser

111 Crest Road
Wellesley, Massachusetts
02482

lesliewrixon@ityeflies.com
508 7338535

ST
REAM AND BROOK

FLY FISHING

John Synnott
Instructor and Guide

37 West Main Street • Vergennes, VT 05491 • 802-989-0398
www.streamandbrook.com • info@streamandbrook.com



Our advertisers exist to provide you with excellent products and services and they do need your support. 
Mention that you are with CFFA, they do appreciate the feedback and patronage from club members. 
Plus they are an excellent source for information on gear, tackle, fishing tips, and current conditions.

Stitched Concepts
Corporate Apparel

Apparel Embroidery for All Your Company Needs

Ted Koch
27 Naek Rd., Unit 7
P.O. Box 2065
Vernon, CT 06066

Phone 860-872-4455
Fax 860-870-4598
www.stitchedconcepts.com
info@stitchedconcepts.com

ON THE RIVER
Fly Fishing Instruction with Charlie Place

Learn where trout hide, what their habits are, and how
to catch them using nymphs, streamers and dry flies.

Send for a free electronic brochure to learn more
about this unique fly fishing teaching service.

Send to: ontheriver@snet.net
Over 25 years fly fishing experience

Hartford Club Sport Center
“Fishing and Outdoor Specialists Since 1979”
554 Wethersfield Avenue • Hartford, CT 06114

Gary L. Brummett
860 296-0110
Mobile: 860 539-3067

Outdoor Enterprises, LLC
www.ct-outfitters.com

JET Electric
Residential, Commercial, and Industrial

Fully Insured

Jason Trott
East Hartford, CT
860-282-1291
860-818-5541
290-933 Shop Lic. 189250

Ron Shute
Office: 886.677.4661 • Cell: 860.306.0888
Direct/Fax: 860.735.7461
Ron.Shute@Raveis.com
www.Raveis.com/RonShute
200 West Main Street
Avon, CT 06001 

r a v e i s . c om
"The Best Website in Real Estate"

100,000+ MLS listings updated daily • School reports
Mapping of sold/listed homes • Online home evaluation

Quality for low rates - William Raveis Mortgage and Insurance

CONNECTICUT’S 
FLY FISHING LEADER

FEATURING:SAGE, MARCH BROWN, ST. CROIX,  ECHO, SA MASTERY 
DEALER,  ROSS, BAUER, TIBOR, REGAL, RENZETTI, SIMMS, PATAGONIA, 
COLUMBIA, AIRFLO, ENRICO FLIES, FISHPOND, EX OFFICIO, KORKERS, 
WATERWORKS/LAMSON, UMPQUA, RIO, DYNAKING AND MORE!

www.northcove.com
75 MAIN STREET • OLD SAYBROOK, CT • (860) 388-6585

FLY ROD RENTALS • TYING MATERIALS • TYING CLASSES
• FLY FISHING SCHOOLS • LOCAL INFORMATION • FFF CERTIFIED INSTRUCTION

Since
1988

WILLINGTON
PIZZA

TOO
Route 74 Phelps Crossing

Willington, Connecticut

(860) 429-9030
www.willingtonpizza.com

B-
Mar FliesB-
Mar Flies
B r u c e  M a r i n o

O v e r  4 0  Y e a r s  o f  F l y  T y i n g  E x p e r i e n c e

H o m e :  8 6 0 . 6 5 3 . 8 2 8 8
C e l l :  8 6 0 . 9 6 7 . 9 3 3 8
E m a i l :  b m a r f l i e s @ a o l . c o m

4 6  F e r n  H o l l o w  D r .
G r a n b y ,  C T  0 6 0 3 5

w w w . b m a r f l i e s . c o m
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Cedar House
Looking to buy Flyfishing Tackle, Tying Materials, 

Firearms and related items. Custom Framing
I have some very nice used rods and reels for sale.

By Appointment:
(860) 747-3324

Roger Plourde
146 New Britain Ave (Rt. 372)

Rear Building
Plainville, CT 06062
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